police were on site in three minutes, and the fire department reached the scene in seven minutes.

McCarthy told the board that the alleged perpetrator, the victim, and the victim's wife all needed medical attention from Fire Department staff. He said the event ultimately required 12 medical staff, most of whom were from nearby departments.

Liquor license updated

The board, acting in their capacity as the Liquor Licensing Authority, approved a modification to the liquor license for The Ugly Mug LLC, replacing Mark Ashley with Onan Floyd.

Appointments made to Parks Commission

The board voted unanimously in favor of Resolution 19-2022, which appoints Cindy Powell and Andy Maguire to the Parks Commission.

Erosion at bridge a concern

Town Administrator Dawn Collins told the board that BNSF Railway representatives had expressed concern about soil erosion at the foot of the east side of the pedestrian bridge. She told the town that the erosion, which

resulted from inadequate seeding on slopes at the foot of the bridge, would need to be addressed or the bridge could be shut down. GMS Inc., the town's consulting engineers, was working on a design to correct the situation, she said. Bass said the work was not in the budget. The consensus of the board was to wait for GMS to complete its design and cost estimate before moving forward.

Baseball field to remain unirrigated

Collins told the board that Awake the Lake was considering a grant to improve the town's baseball field. The grant would commit the town to watering the field, Collins said. The field would require water the equivalent to five of the town's few remaining taps, Collins said. After a brief debate, during which the possibility of switching to artificial turf was considered, the board voted unanimously not to commit to watering the field.

The BOT is scheduled to hold two meetings in April, on April 14 and

28. See the town's website at www. townofpalmerlake.com to confirm times, dates and locations of board meetings and workshops. While the Town Hall is being repaired, evening meetings will be held at the Palmer Lake Elementary School Library at 115 Upper Glenway, and daytime meetings will be held at Tri-Lakes Chamber Community Meeting House at 300 Highway 105. Meeting times may change. Meetings are typically held on the second and fourth Thursdays of the month. Information:

James Howald can be reached at jameshowald@ocn.me. Jackie Burhans can be reached at jackieburhans@ocn.me.



April Specials:

- Botox Event: April 14th 10am-6pm! Botox only \$10/unit AND receive a FREE B12 Shot or Eyebrow wax. Must RSVP to reserve your spot!
- Free "Bunnie" Botox with any Botox treatment (\$69 savings)
- Buy 1, Get 1 FREE (Diamond Glow, Chemical **Peel, or Custom Facial.** Offer must be used with our new Aesthetician. Up to \$150 savings. Limit 1 BOGO/customer)
- 20% off ALL wax services

Pgr: 719-386-1814

PHONE: (719) 271-0999 | At The Loft, 4 Highway 105, Palmer Lake, CO 80133



TRIVIEW (Cont. from 1)

McGrady characterized the Roller Coaster route as more "constructible" than a previous route that was being considered. He stated that he had been working with county Director of Engineering Jennifer Irvine to coordinate and possibly partner the construction of the pipeline with needed county road improvements at the Baptist Road-Hodgen Road-Roller Coaster Road intersection. This particular route would come with a slightly higher price tag due to the amount of road surface that would be demolished to accommodate a 7- to 8-foot-wide pipe trench but this same route may also save \$2 million if the water tank in Sanctuary Pointe could be incorporated into the plan.

None of the other pipe route options avoided road destruction, emphasized McGrady, and some were hindered by the presence of other utilities. Deconstruction of the wellused Roller Coaster Road would cause it to be closed off except to locals. Although the closure would be painful to many, regular users would be able to redirect their travel along Highway 83 or I-25, he acknowledged.

McGrady summarized his report by stating that the district and the engineers received input from public hearings, and he and his office staff received numerous comments via phone calls and emails. The NDS team has considered every possi-

ble route and done its best to listen to everyone's concerns and work around the issues as best as possible,

Directors expressed concerns about the replacement cost of the road due to increasing asphalt costs, potential public outcry due to the road closure, fair cost-sharing with the county for the road rehabilita-



- Breakfast served 8:30 am to 12:30 pm
- Easter Egg Hunt starts at 11:30 am
- Meet the Easter Bunny!
- Tickets: Adults \$10, Child \$5, Under 3 Free
- Tickets available at the door or at
- EventBrite.com



Let us sell for YOU on the **WORLD'S LARGEST auction site!**

Professional photographs, descriptions & shipping!

We do ALL the work so you don't have to!



Pgr: 719-386-9117

Offering Curbside Appointments Only (719) 488-1822 or email BLUESAGECLIENT@Q.COM

The Blue Sage Merchant 251 Front Street in Downtown Monument Proudly serving the Front Range for 18 Years!



Leach Field Restoration Immediate Results Inspections, Repairs

719-394-9080

www.advancedsepticco.com

NEW DAY COTTAGES ASSISTED LIVING HOMES

If being a part of a family in a beautiful home with great care would benefit your loved one, contact us.

719-266-1100

Website: www.NewDayCottages.com Email: newdaycottages@q.com

1577 Turner Road, Colorado Springs, CO 80920 10975 Howells Road, Black Forest, CO 80908

Visit us on-line and read our story www.NewDayCottages.com

